ESCOP Chairs Advisory Committee

Teleconference Notes

December 15, 2008 [4-5pm Eastern]

Participants:   

Steve Pueppke, Chair
Arlen Leholm, Executive Vice-Chair (NCRA)
Clarence Watson, Vice-Chair

Bruce McPheron, Past Chair
Greg Bohach (Science and Tech Committee)
Dan Rossi (NERA)

Eric Young (SAAESD)

Mike Harrington (WAAESD)

Tim Sanders (Cornerstone)
Chris Hamilton (NCRA-Recorder)


Action Items:

	Who
	Action
	Status

	All
	Please review and send Mike feedback on the B&L priorities document
	

	Dan Rossi/B&L Members
	Appoint new B&L chair elect from the NE Region to replace David Boethel
	

	Arlen Leholm
	Discuss tying the System Committee to the Policy Board with Jack Payne
	

	Arlen Leholm/Steve Pueppke
	Release new multi-state award announcement
	

	Arlen Leholm
	Appoint ESCOP rep to ECOP (Leroy Daugherty)
	done


Notes:
1. Report from the Chair – Steve Pueppke:

Not much to report.  Steve could not make the December call with Colien, but they will speak again in January.
2. Review of Action Items (from the 10/20 call) – Steve Pueppke:
All action items have been completed.

3. FY 09 Budget Update, Farm Bill Update, and Presidential Transition Issues - Tim Sanders:  
Not much happening lately since we’re still awaiting the new administration.  A stimulus package with the purpose of attracting jobs may be finalized in January and ready for the new president’s signature on January 20, 2009.  In regards to the Farm Bill, Cornerstone is working with authorizing committees related to IPM.  Finally, Tim noted that President-Elect Obama’s transition team is one of the most active, smooth, and impressive teams he has seen during his career.

4. Budget and Legislative Committee Issues - Mike Harrington for David Boethel:

Mike has sent the 2010 Priorities document; please review and send feedback as necessary.  David Boethel will be ending his 2-year term as the Northeast B&L chair and a new chair elect needs to be appointed as soon as possible.
5. System Marketing Assessment and other issues - Arlen Leholm for Jerry Arkin:
It was decided that the annual marketing assessment will remain at $300,000 for the time being.  Arlen and Steve will prepare and send out the new marketing assessment letter.  Also, Arlen needs to pull the System Committee back together and would like to tie this committee to the Policy Board.  This suggestion will be brought to Jack Payne prior to the 3/10/2009 Policy Board meeting.
6. Multi State Awards - Dan Rossi:
Dan will send a draft letter to Arlen and Steve for comment.  Arlen/Steve will send the final letter with a description of the award and instructions on how to apply.

7. Other business:
Dan reminded everyone that ESCOP needs to appoint a rep to ECOP.  Arlen will discuss the issue with Leroy Daugherty.
Chair Pueppke closed the meeting and thanked everyone for their time and participation.  
Respectfully submitted by:  

Christina Hamilton
December 16, 2008
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